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February 9, 2022 
 
Township of Cavan Monaghan Council  
988 County Road 10 
Millbrook ON 
L0A 1G0 
 
SENT VIA EMAIL 
 
Re: Letter to Cavan Monaghan Council from Mississaugas of Scugog Island First Nation 
dated December 7, 2021 
 
Dear Mayor and Council, 
 
We are writing today with respect to a letter which we sent on behalf of Mississaugas of Scugog 
Island First Nation (MSIFN) on December 7, 2021. Our Council is disappointed that you have not 
offered a response to our concerns regarding your support for a Minister’s Zoning Order (MZO) for 
the Shorelines Slots at Kawartha Downs property.  
 
MSIFN was shocked to learn of your Township’s plan to request an MZO through media reports, as 
opposed to formal correspondence. As outlined in our previous letter in addition to correspondence 
from Brian Daly, our legal counsel, we were not offered free and prior consultation, nor have we 
been consulted in the weeks following our request.  
 
As you may be aware, our concerns have been echoed by other First Nations and Indigenous 
organizations including Hiawatha First Nation and the Anishnabek Nation. We are concerned that 
the Crown has failed in its duty to consult all members of Treaty 20 – violating the Aboriginal and 
Treaty Rights owed to our First Nations.  
 
We ask that you undertake all necessary legislative steps to pause further progress on 
developments at the Kawartha Downs property until such time that MSIFN and any impacted 
Indigenous governments have been consulted. We look forward to your response and future 
discussions between our governments as expected under the Constitution Act, 1982.  
 
Govern your actions accordingly,  
 
  
 
 
 
Kelly LaRocca, Chief   Laura Colwell, Councillor           Jeff Forbes, Councillor 

http://www.scugogfirstnation.com/
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